Dedicated to preserving, protecting and promoting the conservation character of Southgate Green
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see below
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London Borough of Enfield
Planning Department

Civic Centre

Silver Street

Enfield EN13XA

Re: Vodaphone and Telefonica Planning Application request for siting of  15m high Telecom mast and 4 no. Cabinets at Junction of Cannon Hill /Selborne Road 

N14 7HG
Dear Mr Reilly,

Southgate Green Association strongly objects to the above application because the proposal would cause harm to the Southgate Green Conservation Area.

Cannon Hill forms an important approach and vista to The Green and is a distinct and prominent area within the Conservation Area. 

· The proposed siting of the mast with associated cabinets and hard standing in the verges, would be highly intrusive and detrimental to the Conservation Area. 

· The mast itself would be 3metres higher and with a larger diameter shaft than the existing street lighting columns.

· The collection of cabinets and pole will be clearly visible placed centrally on the open green verge which is currently uncluttered by street furniture and is located opposite Arnos House a grade 2 listed building in direct view from Selborne Road. Contrary to the claims of the applicants, no attempt has been made to minimise the impact of the development on the street scene. Painting large and bulky steel cabinets green does not mitigate their impact in this location.

· The Chestnut trees on Cannon Hill have nearly all been removed or severely cut back due to a disease. None would mask this conglomeration of street furniture which would be a prominent visual feature from the surrounding area and will cause harm to what is at present a special streetscape. 

· The verges form part of the environs of several listed buildings and such a collection of clutter would damage those irreparably.

· There is already a cabinet and telecoms monopole located on Alderman’s Hill and over 20 other telecom base stations in the vicinity with more than one operator. If Enfield Council's commitment to consolidating street clutter is genuine, this application should be refused. 

· There is fear of health risks, considering the close proximity of the mast to existing residential properties and St Monica's school as well as to pedestrians.

We urge you to refuse this application.
Yours sincerely,

Mr. Chris Horner Chairman 

Southgate Green Association

Southgate Green Association. Mrs. J. Bowden (Secretary)

17 The Green, Southgate, London N14 7EH

Tel:020 8886-8141

